
MESSAGE FROM AZABU FIRE STATION 

１ STOP Kitchen Fires! 

In the Azabu Fire Station area, a lot of home kitchen fires and 

restaurant kitchen fires have been happening―tempura cooking oil 

fires, duct fires, and others.  We have been working for the 

prevention of kitchen fires with “STOP Kitchen Fires!” as our theme.  

Stay in the kitchen while cooking.  Keep ducts clean.  Or, you might 

have fires any moment.   

 

Be careful! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

２ Azabu Juban Summer Festival 

The Azabu Juban Summer Festival is going to take place on August 25 

(Sat.) and 26 (Sun.) in the Azabu Juban shopping area.  Every year, 

the Azabu Fire Station works with the Azabu Volunteer Fire Corps 

for the safety of the festival visitors 

Out of Tokyo, serious festival incidents occurred several years ago. 

Specifically, a street stall gas cooker fire caused bad physical 

burns.  And also, people were accidentally pushed down, collapsed, 

got injured and got killed in the confusion of a festival. 

We conduct fire equipment checking before festivals, and work for 

the safety of festival visitors on site. 

At the Azabu Juban event, we are going to have the fire department 

information section for you. 

 

Be there! 



３ Here Comes the Fire Vehicle Sketch Winner Section! 

The TFD holds the Fire Vehicle Sketch Competition for elementary 

schools every year.  This year’s winning works in the Azabu Fire 

Station area are going to be put up and shown in the atrium on the 

first floor of the TV Asahi HQ building. 

The drawings, posters, future firefighter pictures are the “admirable 

arts” proud of the Fire Chief Award and the Azabu Fire Station Chief 

Award. 

 

Come and see the masterpieces! 
 

【For more information, please access the Azabu FS web page. 】 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



４ The Life Safety Fair 2018 Comes before the Fire Prevention Campaign! 

The TFD holds the Autumn Fire Prevention Campaign from November 9 

to November 15 every year.  Ahead of this one-week event, the Life 

Safety Fair is going to take place on November 1 at the Izumi Garden 

(3-2-1, Roppongi, Minato-ku).  

 

【For more information, please access the Azabu FS web page. 】 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

５ Come and Join Us at a Drill! 

Fires, earthquakes, heavy rains......They might hit Tokyo at any 

moment.  Join in a drill and be prepared for disasters!   

The Azabu Fire Station holds the Stop-On-The-Way Fire and Emergency 

Drill on the 19th of every month.  If the 19th falls on a national 

holiday, the drill is given on the weekday just before the 19th.  

This time, the drill is going to be held 2:00 p.m. through 3:30 p.m. 

in front of the Azabu Fire Station.  You can try firefighting, the 

AED, and more.  (Please be advised changes might be given sometimes.) 

 

Just for a while……Stop on the way for a drill! 
 
 

６ Some foreign visitors refuse to be transported by ambulance to avoid 

large payments without a traveler’s insurance.  

There was actually a foreign traveler (NOT insured against accidents) 

who turned down the ambulance service, fell into the state of 

cardiopulmonary arrest, got transported to the hospital by ambulance, 



and eventually died. 

We would ask each embassy to encourage the travelers to insure 

themselves for greater life safety. 

 

  




